




Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners 
Aug 11th, 2025 

 

Mobilization 

• We received the first mobilization reimbursement for the apparatus amount sent to the 
Apple Acres Fire, in the amount of $8,679. 

GEMT 

• Starting FY 2026, we have been working with Myers and Stauffer along with the Public 
Consulting Group to provide the necessary information to the HCA for GEMT purposes. 

• All of our FY2025 data has been submitted, and Jim Fulcher has handed off GEMT tasks 
to DC Duros. DC Duros continues to work with the HCA and our partners in the routine 
audits of previous fiscal years. 

Staffing 

• The District has launched a new staffing model for our part-time members. All future PT 
members will now be assigned to a rotating shift schedule (similar to our FT staff, but 
less hours monthly), which will allow for more consistent staffing levels moving forward. 

• All present PT members were given the opportunity to switch, but are not required to 
move to the new shift scheme. This was done in order to respect the current tenured PT 
members while at the same time setting the department up for the future. 4 current PT 
members chose to switch to the new schedule. 

Miscellaneous 

• Work on Smokey Bear continues, and staff has scheduled bulk sub-grade materials 
delivered and will form the slab. We are still working to find a concrete finisher. 

• We are under a heat advisory, with temperatures forecasted to be in the mid-90’s 
tomorrow, with rain coming later in the week. 

• Staff participated in National Night Out this past Tuesday, and there was a good turnout 
of organizations and citizens.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Seth Johnson 
Chief, Snohomish County Fire District 5  
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